
United States Department of the Interior 

BUREAU OF OCEAN ENERGY MANAGEMENT 

Pacific OCS Region 

760 Paseo Camarillo, Suite 102 

Camarillo, CA  93010-6064 

Dale Bradley 

Vice President, Development and Reserves 

DCOR, LLC 

1000 Towne Center Drive, Suite 600 

Ventura, California 93036 

RE: Edith Development and Production Plan 

Dear Dale Bradley: 

Reference is made to your submittal entitled “Update to Development and Production Plan and 

Environmental Report. Conversion of Gross Pipeline and Platform Power Reconfiguration,” 

dated November 2024 and revised January 2025 with the most recent update received by the 

Bureau of Ocean Energy Management (BOEM) on January 28, 2025. Your submittal addresses 

DCOR, LLC’s (DCOR) request for a revision to your Development and Production Plan (DPP) 

to convert the existing six-inch (6”) gas pipeline (segment #3720296) to transport Gross Fluid 

Production (GFP) between Platform Eva (State lease PRC 3033) and Platform Edith (OCS-P 

0296) as well as the use of eight (8) gas-fired microturbines installed on Platform Edith. 

BOEM hereby approves your January 2025 submittal, attached to this letter as Appendix A, as a 
revision to your approved DPP in accordance with 30 CFR § 550.283 and § 550.285, which will 
be made effective as of the date this letter is signed. 

Please be advised that you remain responsible for decommissioning the subject facility and related 

pipelines in conformity with all applicable requirements of 30 CFR Part 250 Subpart Q and 30 

CFR 556 Subpart I.   

If you have any questions or comments concerning this DPP revision approval, please contact 

Chima Ojukwu at (805)384-6362 or chima.ojukwu@boem.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Necitas C. Sumait 

Regional Supervisor 

Office of Strategic Resources 

Enclosure 
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